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SACC  South Addition 
          Community Council 

 

Meeting Minutes for June 16, 2013  

Meeting Start 7:00 PM 

President’s Report: 

Update on parking and traffic along Delaney Park Strip - Easy Park patrols north side of 10th 
Ave. along the park strip and Anchorage Police Department patrols south side of 10th Ave. 
along the park strip.  If there is illegal parking along the south side of 10th Avenue, call the 
municipal traffic hotline @ 786-8949.   

Coastal Trail Repaving should be done by August. 

Treasurer’s Report: $3135.62. 
 
Fire Department:  Captain Brian Parch spoke about losing the second ambulance to the 
Spenard Fire Station as the renovated fire station has been completed. He passed out literature 
regarding fire stations and fire fighters. Also, he added that the burn ban is in full affect (June), 
until otherwise noted. This means the only outdoor “fire” on can have is for cooking on a BB-Q 
grill - nothing else, or you could be subjected to a $500.00 dollar fine. 

Representatives: 

Joshua Spring is the new representative for Patrick Flynn. He can be reached by email through 
this address: joshuaaultmanspring@gmail.com.   
 
Representative Les Gara - reported that the oil tax debate with Governor Parnell was on-going. 
There is a movement to repeal the oil tax and it looks like there’s going to be enough signatures 
to get a repeal on the ballot.  Representative Gara is working steadily to get laptops for 
donations to school age kids who are in foster care. 
 

Business: 

Disc Golf: Darrin Huycke discussed the ongoing efforts to development a management plan for 
Disc Golf to continue year round along the Westchester Lagoon. Currently the Disc Golf can 
only be used in winter and not in summer. There are two issues: (1) the environment, and (2) 
overuse of the park.  Overuse was damaging the park and surrounding area and the Disc Golf 
was attracting noise, litter and drinking.  There were two golf poles that were in direct conflict 
with the bike path, which also caused summertime problems. Solutions to this could be not 
using those poles in the summer, volunteers could patrol and place clear signs with rules. 
Parking, trash and illegal activities would not be tolerated, especially since Westchester Lagoon 
sports a family atmosphere. Look for more to come regarding disc golf for summer time usage 
in the future. 
 
Parks and Recreation: MOA Scott O’Brien stated that the goal is not to have more than two 
events at the same time along the Delaney park strip. He stated that he would work with Shane 
Locke at MOA traffic management to fix the pedestrian problems during events at the park strip. 
He can be reached at o’briensc@muni.org and his number is 343-4475. 
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Resolution for ARRC property tree trimming - A resolution was presented to support of tree 
trimming with Alaska Railroad Corporation (ARRC) permission along the ARRC right of way 
between Eighth and Tenth Avenues, which affects Stolt Lane and David Place, and S Street. 
Dick _______moved for the resolution, Fred Traber seconded, Passed - 23 in favor, 1 against, 0 
abstained.  
 
Elections for 2013-14 SACC board members were held and the results are: 
Bonnie Harris - President 
VP – Open 
Cathleen Hahn - Secretary 
Melanie San Angelo - Treasurer 
Albert Whitehead, Kathy Weeks, Jeffrey Manfull - Members at Large -Cathleen Hahn -  
 
Lela Wise motioned for meeting to adjourn; Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM 
 
 
 


